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Section Executive
The Executive Committee included David Hodgins (past-chair), Catherine Lee (chair-elect), Kerry Mothersill (secretary-treasurer), Adam Radomsky (member-at-large), Mike Coons (student representative) and David Dozois (chair). The Executive had two in-person meetings and two teleconferences, as well as regular email correspondence throughout the year. The Section maintains a healthy membership with 464 regular members and 204 student members (total of 668) which represents a 10% increase over the last couple of years. 

Convention Program 

The Section contributed a full program for the 2005 convention. A total of 170 submissions were reviewed. In addition to general programming, the Clinical Section also sponsored the following activities: (1)  a CPA-invited presentation by Janet Polivy (False Hope, Obesity, and Eating Disorders: The Effects of Unrealistic Expectations about Dieting); (2) a pre-convention workshop by Zindel Segal (Mindfulness-Based Cognitive Therapy and Prevention of Relapse in Major Depression); (3) a master-clinician presentation by Keith Dobson (Behavioral Activation and Cognitive Therapy Approaches to Depression: An Introduction and Demonstration); (4) workshops by Sophie Bergeron (Sexual Disorders Involving Pain) and Sheila Woody (an Evidence-Based Approach to Treatment Planning); (5) a symposium by Adam Radomsky, Sheila Woody, Kieron O’Conner, Laura Summerfield, & Christine Purdon (New Advances in OCD Research); (6) conversation sessions lead by Kerry Mothersill (Your Predoctoral Internship: How to Prepare and Receive Excellent Training) and Rick Morris (Privacy Legislations and Professional Practice); (7) a public lecture by Keith Dobson (Psychological treatments are more effective than medication in the treatment of depression); and (8) a social reception.

Awards 
In recognition of their important contributions to clinical psychology, the Section awarded the status of Fellow to Michel Dugas and Charlotte Johnston (Dr. Johnston will receive this award at the 2006 convention in Calgary). Christian Webb (McGill University) will receive the Ken Bower’s Student Research Award; Jennifer Mullane (Dalhousie University) will receive an honourable mention. 
Communications 

The section’s biannual newsletter, Canadian Clinical Psychologist, was published under the editorship of Deborah and Keith Dobson. The Section website was maintained by David Hart. This web site was updated recently to provide links to information on evidence-based practice. The clinical listserve continues to be used judiciously for section business and for other announcements. 
Projects 
The Section’s strategic planning continues to focus on advocacy. The executive distributed a survey to the membership regarding the priorities of the Section and the quality of the services provided. Results indicated that the membership was pleased with the quality of our website, listserve, newsletter, preconvention workshops, and fact sheets. Members were also asked what the Section can specifically do for them and for the profession as a whole. The main themes that emerged were increased advocacy and taking a more proactive stance on evidence-based practice. The executive is working on developing an action plan based on this feedback. 

The development and promotion of psychology fact sheets was coordinated this year by Adam Radomsky. 

The executive committee was involved in promoting the CPA/CPAP directed initiative, Psychology Month. 
The executive regularly responds to information requests from the media. This year, we developed a distribution list of past executive members and Section Fellows to facilitate the process of finding appropriate contacts for a broad range of topics.
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